CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

March 9, 2015

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, March 9, 2015, at  9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Betty Sartin, and Ross Gwynn.  Others present include Superintendent Dr. M. Brock Womble, Dr. Sammy Shields, Nicole McGhee, Carol Boaz, Shannon Dennison, Sheena Sigmon, Paul Robinson, David Useche, Debra Jones, and Board Attorney Ron Bradsher.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  (Note:  Others may have been present but did not sign the roster).  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed followed by the pledge of allegiance led by the superintendent. 
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson, to approve the minutes of the February 23, 2015, board meeting as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the revised agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dr. Womble stated he would like to recognize the winner of the spelling bee at the March 23, 2015 meeting.  Dr. Womble offered thanks and complimented Mrs. Carol Boaz on her work with coordinating the spelling bee. 

I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None at this time.

III.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Revised 2014-15 School Calendar
Dr. Womble requested Mrs. Nicole McGhee, Personnel Director to review make-up hours for hourly employees due to the recent time away from school due to inclement weather.  Concerns were voiced with hourly employees making up time and overtime being a concern due to the timekeeper system.  No final decision was made.
Dr. Womble requested Mrs. Kim Mims, School Food Services Director to review the calendar upon questioning from board members.  Mrs. Mims noted that we currently have 32 hours of banked time at the elementary level, 50 hours at the middle school and 74 hours at the high school.  

Mel Battle stated he felt that two days could be waived and students would still have the week for spring break unless more inclement weather occurs.  Chairman Dailey asked if this option had been reviewed.  Mrs. Mims stated it was an option.  Other options included adding ten-minutes to the school day and would gain more time for the elementary schools.

Upon lengthy discussion, Dr. Womble recommended approval of the revised calendar as presented to the board.  Ross Gwynn moved, seconded by Betty Sartin.

Mr. Battle stated he would like to reiterate that we have the instructional hours and the calendar is still open for revision if more inclement weather occurs.  If we have the hours, why not use them?

Mrs. Donna Hudson expressed concerns with attendance numbers for April 9th and 10th if these are school days with students being out Monday through Wednesday as proposed on the draft calendar.  Mrs. Hudson also expressed concerns with losing Good Friday and Memorial Day.
Mrs. Garland was in agreement to look at waiving the two days due to the fact that we have the instructional hours.  

Upon discussion and a motion made by Ross Gwynn, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the revised 2014-15 school calendar as presented, the motion failed 3-4 with Dailey, Garland, Hudson and Battle voting “No.”

Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to use the banked hours and waive the two days giving students the full week for spring break.  The motion carried 5-2 with Gwynn and Johnson voting “No.”

Dr. Womble stated that the use of Saturdays will be used if the opportunity arises in the event of more inclement weather.  

2. E-rate Contracts 
Dr. Womble asked David Useche to review the E-rate contracts for 2015-16.  Mr. Useche stated these are for equipment and basic maintenance support.  Three projects that are evaluated included switches for all schools, wiring for the middle and high school and basic maintenance support.  Total cost equals $26,345.39 with a 15% match for Category 2.  Anticipated funding is more than in the past.  

Dr. Womble recommended approval of E-rate contracts as presented.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn.  The motion carried unanimously.

3. Policy Review 100 Section 
Dr. Womble reviewed policies 101, 105, and 110.  At this time no changes are necessary other than a typo in 105.  Dr. Womble stated he will have the 200 section ready for the board to review at the next meeting. 
IV.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES
· Dr. Womble stated he had checked into having the land surveyed at Oakwood.
V.
REPORTS
· Backpack Program

Paul Robinson, Debra Jones and Mr. Craig shared information on the backpack program at Oakwood Elementary.  All three stated the program was well received and is running very smoothly.  Debra Jones with the Caswell Parish, noted that this program is funded through Second Harvest until November 2015.  She noted that Dr. Womble had indicated that other grant opportunities may be available to continue this program.  Currently 46 students are being served.  Mr. Robinson brought items to show the board of what is actually placed in the book bags which included canned goods, juice and milk.  All involved stated the program is very beneficial and thanked the Board of Education for their support to this program. 
VI.
CLOSED SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel.   Betty Sartin seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to return to open session.  Donna Hudson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Brock Womble recommended approval of the personnel as presented.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Donna Hudson to approve personnel as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Employment
	

	Substitute Addition
	

	
	Carolyn Tolley – Eff. 3/10/15


IX.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Dr. Womble shared a letter from Gordon Plumblee stating he is contributing to the Plumblee Scholarship again for the 2014-15 school year.
· Dr. Womble stated Caswell County has randomly been selected by the Treasurer’s office for an audit.  Questions were asked if any information had been found on the missing $50,000.  Dr. Womble stated not at this time.  
· Dr. Womble stated he would have information for board members at the next meeting in regards to Pepsi and a new scoreboard along with new design and needs for the weight room.
· Dr. Womble stated he had no updates in regards to the fence at the softball field.  He plans to call Kent Byrd.  Mr. Battle stated that the athletic director at Southern Alamance would know who to contact regarding the fencing.
· Dr. Womble stated we have received funds from the surplus auction held by the sheriff’s office and received approximately $17,000 from the county.
· Chairman Dailey announced that a webinar is available for board members on       March 10, 2015.  All members indicated they planned to participate.
· Lunch at Oakwood Elementary
X.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· Mel Battle noted the recent hiring of Mr. Harrison for Alamance-Burlington School System and noted part of the salary is from private funding.
· Donna Hudson shared with the board that former employee, Bonnie Brewer, was having some health issues and asked them to remember her.
XI.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:17 a.m., Mel Battle seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,  March 23, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Dr. M. Brock Womble
                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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